
Union Workers Number 48 
 

>> I stated my name  is Garth Bachman, at the union workers number 48 in Portland Oregon on,
jurisdiction covers Southwest Washington including that geographical works Kalama site.

I would like to endorse this project and this will provide 1,000 construction jobs over a three-year
period of time and 200 permanent family wage jobs will be much-needed for the economy of
Southwest Washington. And as the ecology report actually shows this facility will reduce
greenhouse gas emissions every year. Our members and the community of Southwest Washington
need jobs and need to get the economies stimulated and we are unemployed due to COVID, we
need this project and this will provide good lasting jobs for many years to come while it's being
environmentally from the at the same time. That's what I have. Thank you. 


